
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

TROPHIES 
Were YOU good enough to win a trophy at last  

February’s Celebration Evening? 
If you were, I’m sorry it’s time to hand it back. 

 
Preparations are well advanced for this year’s Celebration Evening  

and we need to have the trophies returned (CLEAN), so that they can be collated and 
inscribed in good time. 

  
PLEASE 

Return your trophy to the Trophy Custodian: Harry M anning,  or via a 
Committee member 

BY THE END OF JANUARY—LATEST!! 
  

THANK YOU 
  

PS: GET YOUR TICKETS FROM MARIE 
SEE Page 4 for details  

 

The Clayton Harrier Newsletter 
January 2011 

 



CONTACTS 
  

The Clayton Website 
www.clayton-le-moors-harriers.co.uk 

  
Please send website contributions to Martin Brady 
email: claytonlemoors@googlemail.com  
 

Race Results 
  
All your races will count towards the Club's 2010 Fell Runner of the Year and Road 
Runner of the Year provided the Club Statisticians have your race results. 
  
Please send your Road Results to Richard Lawson 
55 Highfield Avenue, Burnley BB10 2PS 
email: valric2@tiscali.co.uk 
Home telephone 01282 423808 
  
Please send your Fell Results to Mark Nutter 
20 Osborne, Spen Brook, Newchurch-in-Pendle, Lancs BB12 9JJ 
email mark.nutter@rbs.co.uk  
Home telephone 01282 618403 
  
Please send your Cross-Country Results to Harry Manning 
4 Wiswell Close, Burnley BB10 2DW  
Home telephone 01282 830458 
Cross-Country Results for those races that qualify towards the Club's 2010/11 
Palladium awards will be obtained by the Cross-Country Statistician, Harry Manning. 
  

Forthcoming Fixtures 
  
Please notify the Fixtures Secretary, Katy Thompson, 16 Ainsdale Drive, Darwen. 
BB3 2EQ  
Telephone: 01254 772013; email: katy.thompson1@btinternet.com  
The Fixtures Secretary will forward details to the Newsletter Editor for publication 
  

The Clayton Newsletter 
  
Editor: Peter Booth 
email: pete.booth@ntlworld.com 
Telephone: 01282 448232; mobile 07724 085873 
Flat A, 101 Burnley Road, Cliviger, Burnley BB10 4SN 
  
Publication: Blackburn College Reprographics 
Distribution: Michael Frost 
Advertising rates are available from the editor. Advertisers' products and services are 
not endorsed by the committee. 

  
Copy deadline for the February issue:   

Monday, 17th January 
  
  



 
 
Geoff Fletcher: I only learnt of Geoff’s death when Jon Sharples rang to ask me 
whether I had chosen the cover photo for the December Harrier as a tribute to Geoff. 
I had to explain to Jon that it was one of life’s spooky coincidences. In connection 
with his article about the Patterdale weekends, Dave Nuttall had sent me a number of 
photographs. I had chosen the one that featured Geoff and his friends on High 
Street. Tributes to Geoff from Keith Thompson and Pete Browning can be found on 
pp6 & 7.  
  
Club Championship 2011: As promised last month, the Committee has reviewed 
the format of the Club Championship. Details on p 8. 
  
In the January 2010 Harrier, I reported that our new Junior Coordinator, Marion 
Wilkinson, had set up a Junior training group (9 members at that time) and  
expressed the hope that this was the start of something significant for the Club. Now, 
more than 20 Juniors regularly attend the training sessions and have taken part in 
cross country, road and fell races. Indeed, we have had U11 girls’ and boys’ teams 
scoring points in Red Rose XC fixtures.  
  

WELL DONE AND THANKS TO MARION & ALL HER HELPERS 
However, to build on this brilliant work, more volunteers are needed to help Marion 
and her team (see appeal on p17). Please give some time, if you can. 
  
In the same Harrier I also announced that, to mark my 60th year, I would     
undertake a series of challenges to raise funds for NW Air Ambulance. Owing to the 
support and generosity of Clayton members I raised £1,200 for this worthy cause—
and had great time on the way. 

THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED OR DONATED 
  

Having mentioned Marion and her team, I would also like to take this           
opportunity to thank all the CleM members who work so hard ‘behind the scenes’ on 
our behalf throughout the year, including committee members, race organisers, 
captains and statisticians. 
  

A HAPPY, HEALTHY & PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR TO ALL 
  
Don’t forget: Richard still needs help for Towneley on 22nd, plus El P’s Blacko run 
on 29th January (see p14). At the time of writing, there is no news of a date for the 
postponed Calderdale Way Relay. If you want to run in the Pennine Bridleway Relay 
on 30th January, contact the relevant Captain straight away. 
  
 
  

 
Boothy’s Bit 



  

CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 
  

ANNUAL PRESENTATION OF AWARDS FOR 2010 
  

Mytton Fold Hotel – Langho 
  

Saturday 26 th February 2011 
7.30pm ‘til Late 

  
Hot Buffet Supper & Disco 

Entertainment 
£15.00 

  

 
  
 
We have decided to hold our annual presentation evening at Mytton Fold Hotel, as 
last year. 
We have learnt a few lessons from last year, the obvious one being the length of time 
the speeches and presentation took, leaving little time for merriment and dancing. 
This will be addressed and improved upon. 
If anyone has any ideas to put forward as to choice of disco etc, please let me know. 
  
If you want to joins us in this celebration of Clayton Harriers achievements, contact 
Marie Greenwood  Tel 01254 237485  email  mgreen8@hallmark-uk.com 
  
Or just send your name, number of places required and a cheque (£15.00 per 
person) payable to Clayton-Le-Moors Harriers to : 
Marie Greenwood, 196 Bold Street, Accrington, BB5 6SS 
  
Your tickets will be sent to you.  Bring them with you on the night, as your ticket 
number is your free entry to the raffle held on the evening. 
  
Rooms are available for anyone wishing to stay overnight at Mytton Fold Hotel – 
details available from myself. 
  
Marie Greenwood 
Social Secretary 
  



CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 
OFFICIALS  
2010-2011 

 
President   Dave Scott Tel: 01282 693867 
    Email: jilscot[at]hotmail.com  
  
Chairman   Pete Booth  
    Tel: 01282 448232 or 07724 085873 
    Email: pete.booth[at]ntlworld.com 
  
Vice Chairman  Paul Healey Tel: 01254 384885 
    Email: p.healey[at]sky.com   
  
Secretary   Mike Wallis Tel: 01254 822874 
    Email: mj.wallis[at]btinternet.com 
  
Membership   Mike Eddleston,  1 Bridge Croft, Clayton-le-Moors, 
Secretary   Accrington, BB5 5XP 

 Tel: 01254 390757 or 07951 424780 
   Email: mjeddleston[at]btinternet.com  

  
Treasurer    James Hickie Tel: 01254 246658 
    Email: j.hickie[at]btinternet.com 
  
Website    Martin Brady Tel: 01282 611523 
    Email: claytonlemoors[at]googlemail.com 
  
Newsletter Editor   Pete Booth  
     
Social Secretary   Anne Marie Greenwood Tel: 01254 237485 
    mgreen8[at]hallmark-uk.com  
  
Fixtures Secretary  Katy Thompson Tel: 01254 772013 
    katy.thompson1[at]btinternet.com 
  
Junior Co-ordinator  Marion Wilkinson Tel: 07940 418603  
    j.wilkinson742[at]btinternet.com  
  
Clothing Custodian Val Lawson Tel: 01282 423808  
    Email: valric2[at]tiscali.co.uk  
    �  
Elected Members   Pete Browning Tel: 01254 607646 
    Email: pabrowning[at]hotmail.com 
    Dave Edmondson  Tel: 01282 851122 
    Email: davidjedmondson[at]hotmail.com 
    Richard Lawson  Tel: 01282 423808  
    Email: valric2[at]tiscali.co.uk  
    Steve Whitaker Tel: 01282 868864 
  
    �

  



Geoff Fletcher 1952-2010 
  
Some of you may have read Jude Hindle’s entry on the Clayton website about the 
death of club member Geoff Fletcher. Clayton members were among the 80 or so 
who turned up at the Royal in Tockholes for a memorial walk around Geoff’s 
“backyard” - Tockholes, Sunnyhurst Woods and Darwen Moors. We were joined by 
his sister and family, members of Bury Mountaineering Club and friends from Darwen 
and elsewhere.  
  
Geoff lived all his life in Darwen before spending his last few months living near his 
sister in Orkney. He died there on 20th November aged 58 and is buried on the 
islands. Geoff fought bravely the cancer that caused him so much pain, and often 
expressed his thanks for the help Clayton members (particularly John Sharples) 
provided in taking him to hospital appointments during that time. 
  
Geoff’s background was always the outdoors: walking, climbing and camping being 
his passions whilst the rest of us at Hollins Grove Primary School were more into 
football. He joined Clayton Harriers in 1982 to continue his love of the wilder places 
(see cover of December newsletter) and in particular the Lake District, where he 
would visit to walk during his long illness. 
  
His preference in running was always the fells, particularly long orienteering events; 
his favourites being the Karrimor and Saunders in which he competed with distinction 
for many years with Steve Pilkington. 
  
I’ve known Geoff for 50 years, from walking to junior school together to our final 
strolls around Sunnyhurst Woods and Darwen Tower, and I will miss him as I am 
sure will many club members. Our thoughts are with his sister Jackie and her family. 

Keith Thompson  
  

 
Memories of Geoff Fletcher  

A Good Friend 
  
Any Clayton member who was around in the 80’s and 90’s and who had any interest 
in running on the fells, would remember Geoff Fletcher. Ill health meant that in recent 
years he was unable to run much, and finally moved away from Darwen to be with 
his relatives in Orkney. News of his passing reached Lancashire in early December, 
and so it was most fitting that he appeared on the front of the last newsletter. For 
those who didn’t know him, Geoff is in the middle of the front row, wearing his 
trademark dark glasses, between John Nuttall and me. 
  
 I don’t know where and when I first met Geoff, but it must have been around 1983, 
and Andrew Howarth and a pub will have been involved. As single guys at the time, 
we would head up to the Lake District on a weekend, taking tents and running stuff 
with us. Usually a race or a run would be involved, with the evening spent in the pub 
at Wasdale, Langdale, Coniston or wherever we happened to be. I will always 
associate Geoff with the final leg of the Bob  Graham round, from Threlkeld to 
Keswick Moot Hall.  
 
 



This would usually mean me handing over the contender to his safe keeping, having 
run the Dunmail to Threlkeld section, and him setting off about three in the morning in 
all sorts of weathers, but he was always there, and I can’t recall a single runner 
failing to complete the round having set off up Hall’s Fell Ridge with Geoff. He knew 
the route like the back of his hand, and had a unique unflappable manner. Geoff 
completed the round himself in 1986, and it was great to help him do it. Loads of 
Clayton members were helped by him over the years, and I hope will remember him 
fondly. 
  
Geoff was most definitely a glass half empty man, and always seemed to see the 
worst side of anything if he possibly could. Not everyone took to him at first, as he 
could be an awkward sod, but he had a heart of gold underneath it all, and would do 
anything for you. Once on the Isle of Man, overlooking the famous beauty spot of the 
Calf of Man, with the tide racing through, and the seals basking on the rocks, as we 
all marvelled at the sheer beauty of nature, all he could come up with was “well this is 
crap”, which was typical Geoff.  On another trip across on the ferry from Heysham in 
terrible weather with the ship pitching and rolling all over the place, Geoff announced 
that the best way to avoid sea sickness was to lie down on the deck, which he 
proceeded to do. Moments later, a huge wave washed over the side of the boat, 
almost sweeping him away and drenching him from head to toe! Geoff pretended not 
to notice, but we were all killing ourselves laughing, and he had a good laugh about it 
later too.  
  
Sandi tells the story too about Geoff in the Newfield Inn after the Duddon Valley race. 
Geoff, a confirmed bachelor, was in the bar chatting away to an attractive female, 
and passing Sandi on his way to the gents, winked and whispered “I think I’m in 
here!” His hopes were dashed soon after however, when the lady’s man-mountain of 
a husband, with enormous farmer’s hands, came in, forcing Geoff to make a hasty 
retreat.  
  
Getting a lift in his car was like riding in a skip, as it inevitably seemed full of litter, 
with old drinks cans, newspapers, food wrappers and plastic bottles everywhere, 
covering every surface, but no lift was too far or too inconvenient. 
  
  
Regrettably, the nights in the pub eventually had an adverse effect on Geoff’s health, 
but having grasped the seriousness of his condition, he gave up drinking completely. 
Unfortunately, he had to give up the running too, and we saw less and less of him on 
the Clayton scene. Having known about his condition for some time now, his passing 
has not come as too much of a shock to me, but it is still sad to think that I will never 
see him again. Geoff was only 58 when he died, but he packed an awful lot into 
those years. I am happy that I spent time as his friend, and will always remember 
those weekends away when the sun always shone, the running was easy and the 
company of friends like Geoff was very special indeed. 
  
Peter Browning  

 

 
 
 



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 2011 
  
The 2011 Club Championship will revert to a ‘single race’ format for 2011. The Cross 
Country, Road and Fell Club Champions in the various age categories will be 
decided by the results of a single race at each discipline. The results will be 
combined to decide the Club Champion in each age category. We will organise Club 
member-only races for the fell and cross country championships. However, because 
of the complexity (and potential costs) of organising a Club road race, we will use an 
‘open’ race—probably one from the Pendle and Burnley Grand Prix. Details of the 
races will be published in the February Newsletter. 
  
In addition to the Club Championships, there are a number of other club 
competitions, where points are gained every time a club member takes part in a race 
on the country, road or fell. 
  

CROSS COUNTRY PALLADIUM POINTS COMPETITION 
The results of all cross country races in the Red Rose and Mid Lancs Cross Country 
Leagues, the Northern and National Championships (but NOT the Lancs XC 
Champs) will be used to decide the Cross Country Palladium Points Competition for 
2010-2011.  Minimum of 6 races to count. 
Points awarded: 1 point for each CLAYTON runner beaten 

  
ROAD RUNNER OF THE YEAR 

To qualify: Cumulative points from all road races via results sent to Richard Lawson 
(Road Race Statistician). Minimum of 6 races to count. 
 
Points awarded: 1 point for each CLAYTON runner beaten,  

  
FELL RUNNER OF THE YEAR 

To qualify: Cumulative points from all fell races in FRA Calendar via results sent to 
Mark Nutter (Fell Race Statistician). Minimum of 6 races to count. 
 
Points awarded: 1 point for each CLAYTON runner beaten, plus bonus points of: 
50 points for finishing in top 10% of field 
40 points for finishing in top 20% of field 
30 points for finishing in top 30% of field 
20 points for finishing in top 40% of field 
10 points for finishing in top 50% of field. 
Extra bonus of 10 points for winning overall race . 

  

JOHN NORTH TROPHY 
To qualify: Cumulative points from all category 'A long' races in FRA 
Calendar via results sent to Mark Nutter (Fell Race Statistician). 
 
Points awarded: 1 point for each CLAYTON runner beaten, plus bonus points of: 
50 points for finishing in top 10% of field 
40 points for finishing in top 20% of field 
30 points for finishing in top 30% of field 
20 points for finishing in top 40% of field 
10 points for finishing in top 50% of field 
Extra bonus of 10 points for winning overall race  



PENDLE AGGREGATE TROPHY  
To qualify: Cumulative points for all races on Pendle. Must run all races on Pendle 
(races decided by the committee, currently: Half Tour, Pendle, Mearley Clough, 
Pendleton, Full Tour) 
 
Points awarded:1 point for each CLAYTON runner beaten  
  
NB: The XC Palladium Points Competition, Road Runner of the Year and Fell 
Runner of the Year are contested in all relevant age groups.  
  
 

Fallen Pride 
by  

Tony Peacock 
Life has been a little quiet of late, especially so since I ceased competing in fell races, so 
there has been little to report. However, the following little tale of points lost and regained in 
the great game will hopefully keep you amused for a short while. 
  
One quite warm and sunny Tuesday in November 2010 I decide that I needed to get out and 
do something. Fed up of the bogs on Pendle, I decided upon a run in the Dales. After parking 
at Austwick, I set off at an arthritic, but steady jog through the fields to Feizer where I turned 
left, crossed the road and climbed up onto Moughton Scar. It was a beautiful day and all was 
well with the world. My original plan was to do a circuit of Crummack Dale, but by the time I 
reached the head of the valley I had had enough and decided to return via the bridleway 
leading down to the village of Wharfe. From there it was just a mile down the road and I was 
back at my car in Austwick. 
  
By then it was 2.00 pm so I decided to lunch at the café in Feizer. I drove round there as 
quickly as possible, parked up, ordered my food and relaxed, anticipating the wonderful fare 
they provide. My next action was to trigger a complete change of plan for the rest of the day, 
and possibly the next two weeks. I reached for my wallet. No Wallet! I shot out to my car 
believing that it must still be in my bumbag. I searched my gear and the car, but still no 
wallet. I ran back into the café, cancelled my order just in time and drove back to Austwick, 
thinking that it had possibly fallen out of the car when I changed. Back at Austwick, still no 
wallet. 
  
In these circumstances I think we all go through the same phases in coping with such a crisis 
– disbelief, panic, self beating-up then formulation of a plan of action. My plan was to retrace 
my steps over the later stages of my route, especially those places where I knew I had 
opened my bumbag. I quickly changed back into my wet, smelly gear then set off up the road 
to Wharfe at a pace which could never be called arthritic. It was now 3.00 pm and there was 
little more than an hour of daylight remaining. I carried on with the self beating-up as I 
pushed on back up the valley. How could a Yorkshireman bear the shame of being parted 
from his wallet? What would I do about my bus pass? 
  
Eventually, I worked my way up onto the limestone plateau and found the spot where I had 
stopped for an energy bar. There was no sign of the wallet and I started to question my 
recollection of where I had stopped. Thinking that it may have been at the trig point above 
the crags, I headed off in that direction. By now it was dusk and the views out to the coast 
were spectacular. Up at the trig there was still no sign of the wallet and, for the first time in a 
little while, common sense came into play. Time to go down it said, so I made a direct line for 
Wharfe, hoping that I could find a break in the crags.   

[continued on p11] 
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This is your  
newsletter... 

So contribute to it!! 
 
  

Are you training for a new challenge, 
getting ready to break a record, got an idea 

for a new run… then we want to know! 
Articles are welcome. Please send these 

via email to pete.booth@ntlworld.com 
  

or by post to 
  

Peter Booth  
101A, Burnley Road, Cliviger, Burnley, 

Lancs BB10 4SN. Tel 01282 448232, Mob: 
07724 085873 

  
 
 

Photographs are welcome too! 
Photographs can be sent by email or send 
prints (returnable) to the address above. 

Newsletter 
Advertising Rates  

 
 

Full A5 page        £100 for 12 issues 
Full A5 page          £15.00 for 1 issue 
  
Half A5 page         £60 for 12 issues 
Half A5 page         £10 for 1 issue 
  
Quarter A5 page    £40 for 12 issues 
Quarter A5 page     £7 for 1 issue 
  
Eighth A5 page    £30 for 12 issues 
Eighth A5 page      £5 for 1 issue  

 

Contact the editor if you wish to 
place an advertisement 

 

 
UK: Athletics Accredited 

Therapist 
�

Sports Injuries 
Remedial/Sports Massage 

Injury Avoidance 
 

Home Treatments 
 

Tel:       01282 770300 
Mobile: 07711 609595 

 

 
 
 

Peter Catley IIST HFST  



  
For once, luck was with me and I found my way down without too much difficulty. Back on 
the road to Austwick it was dark and I was too tired to run anymore, having been out all day 
on just an energy bar and two jelly babies. 
  
Back at the car I pondered on what to do. It was unlikely that anyone had found my wallet as 
I hadn’t seen a soul all day; and if they had, it was more likely to have been a member of the 
WI, than some potential fraudster. There was now nowhere to report the loss, so I decided to 
go home then think about what to do. 
  
Back at the ranch I unloaded the car, had another search to no avail, then told Vanessa of 
my bad fortune. After her initial ‘Oh no!’ she said. ‘Where’s the torch, I’ll have a look.’ Two 
minutes later she returned with a black leather object in her hand. ‘What’s this?’ she said. ‘It 
was behind the driver’s seat.’ You can imagine the clash of emotions which came over me; 
an overwhelming   relief coupled with a feeling of being totally stupid. I had searched behind 
the driver’s seat. I’m sure there are a number of morals, proverbs etc involved here and most 
of them involve women being clever and men stupid, so we won’t pursue that any further. 
  
It would be nice if the story ended here, but I believe nature has a way of settling the score. 
Two days later Vanessa and I were booked on the biking club monthly meal at Hebden near 
Grassington. I still felt tired and a bit sore but, it is looked upon as very poor style to book 
then not turn up, so my options were limited. I suppose I could have gone in the car, but that 
would have not done much for the image. 
  
So, it was with some trepidation that I set off on the bike on Thursday morning, but all went 
well and sixty miles later we returned home, tired but OK. That evening I was totally bushed, 
but there was something else; perhaps I was starting with a cold. Friday was a non-day and I 
had a much stronger feeling that all was not well with the old body. On Saturday morning 
there was a jack hammer in my head, a furnace in my body and I was experiencing 
something I had never had before. Vanessa looked after me well and looking on the bright 
side said, ‘At least we are not setting off to Tenerife until Tuesday’. 
  
Sunday came and went and I probably felt worse. On Monday morning there was still no 
change, but this was decision time; see the doctor, cancel the holiday or both. Vanessa 
arranged a doctor’s appointment and off I went dressed up like Nanook of the North. After a 
pretty thorough examination the doctor announced, ‘It looks like good old fashioned flu,’ then, 
checking his  computer screen, looked at me with a mildly disapproving expression and said 
‘I see you are due a flu jab’. I muttered something about thinking that flu jabs were only for 
old people, then told him of our intended holiday the following day.  
  
‘It’s up to you’ he replied. ‘There is no reason why you shouldn’t go. It’s probably better to 
feel rotten in Tenerife than in Wheatley Lane, but it will continue for a few more days’. 
  
At 04.30 on Tuesday morning, off we went and the doctor was right on both counts. The 
sunshine certainly helped, but the malaise lasted until two days before we were due to 
return. It was my birthday while we were away – it rained all day. But, despite all the 
setbacks we had a good holiday and managed a few decent walks. 
  
Back home, I believe that my account with Mother Nature has been fully settled. As I have 
said before we should learn from our experiences and it is true that the old sayings are the 
best – pride definitely does come before a fall! 
  

Tony Peacock   
 
  
  



THE WINNER OF THE 100 CLUB 
JANUARY DRAW 

 
NUMBER 21: KEVIN O’BRIEN-£50   

 
   

The numbers were selected and ordered with a random number generator 
. 
  

The 100 Club needs new members 
  

In order for us to continue running we need more of you to take part. For an annual 
subscription of £12.00 you have 12 chances of winning £50.00, plus extra chances 

in our Christmas big draw.  
  

100 Club Co-ordinator:  

Peter Billington, 10 East Crescent, ACCRINGTON BB5 5BS 

Tel: 01254 391423, Mob: 07709 622405 

             

 

NOVEMBER RUN OF THE MONTH 
  
  

PAUL ARCHER  for 3rd M45 in 59.40 at the PRESTON 10M RR on 21st 
  Nominated by Alex Cran 
  
PETE BOOTH for  1st V60 (34th) at the TOUR OF PENDLE  on 13th 
  for 1st V60 at the RED ROSE XC LEAGUE FIXTURE  at 

Rawtenstall on 20th. 
  For 2nd V60 at the MID LANCS XC FIXTURE at Sefton   
  Park, Liverpool on 27th 
  Nominated by Harry Manning and Jean Brown 
  
TONY CHEW for 1st M45 at the ANDERTON ARMS 10K at    
  PRESTON on 14th 
  Nominated by Harry Manning 
  
TIM EDWARD for 1st M45 (10th) at the TOUR OF PENDLE  on 13th  
  Nominated by Harry Manning & Pete Booth 
   
KATY TRICKETT  for 3rd place at the RED ROSE  XC LEAGUE FIXTURE 
  at Rawtenstall on 20th 
  Nominated by Harry Manning & Andrew Armstrong 
  
  

WINNER 
PETE BOOTH 

  



Details of the JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH  
are in JUNIOR NEWS (p17) 

  NOTE: Any member can make a nomination for Run of the Month.  
Nominations should be sent to the Newsletter Editor by post or email (Flat A, 101 Burnley Road, 
Cliviger, Burnley BB10 4SN or pete.booth@ntlworld.com) .  
The winner is chosen by a sub-group of the Committee. 
NB: You can now make your RUN of the MONTH Nominations on the Club website: 
  http://www.clayton-le-moors-harriers.co.uk/ 
  
Just follow the links to the Message Board and the Run of the Month Section to make your nomination. 
 

 
CLUB CLOTHING CUSTODIAN 

 
 

Available are the following:- 
Ladies Vests. Crop Tops        Men’s Vests. 

Grey sweatshirts and Black sweatshirts with club logo (all sizes). 
 

Rain Jackets with club logo.  
ONLY 10 LEFT: 

XS - 5; S - 4; Med. - 1. when they’re gone, they’re gone! 

JUST ARRIVED: 
Hooded Sweatshirts are now available in Bright Oran ge (with club logo)  

Price £12.  
If any member needs any item could you please contact me on: 
 email valric2@tiscali.co.uk or by phone Burnley 01282 423808. 

  
Val Lawson  
 

 
  

John Bradley Osteopaths 
411 Whalley Road 
Clayton le Moors 

01254 381545 
  
  

Registered Osteopaths  

  
  

Covered by most medical  
insurance companies 

 For all types of Musculoskeletal injuries 
 

Practice established 1989 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  
COMMITTEE NEWS 

Monday 13 th December 
  
15 members were present. 
The main points of discussion and decisions were: 
·  London Marathon Draw:  G Shaw, C Egerton, T Scott, S White and D Bate, notified by 

letter and e-mail. 2 were not drawn L Clough and Donna Scott.  
·  Banner for race days has been procured by Mike E, to be passed to Steve Whitaker 

for flag printing.  
·  Renewal of YHA annual subs is due, it was agreed not to pay, but would do so if 

members required for organised outings to the hostels.  
·  HMR&C have 2 issues with our constitution with regards to charitable status. 

Changes will be proposed at the next AGM. 
·  Agreed to support fees for one Athletics Coach course. 
·  Advertising in the n/letter or on website. An approach has been made by ‘Physio-

fusion’ to put link onto web. There are concerns from some  members that they 
would have liked to be asked for their bids towards the benefit of advertising on 
the web. After debate agreed to possible use of links from front page and other 
pages, plus graphics as well, if the site can support this. Martin to trial and report. 

·  Juniors:The use of facilities at Spirit of Sport may be jeopardised by the withdrawal of 
funding from local councils. Currently needs more support staff for the Saturday 
training – note into n/letter.  

·  Club Development Plan The sub committee met to discuss the development plan. 
Revision has been accepted with minor amendments to text not content. First aid 
is to be provided at official training venues as advertised on the website.   

·  Club Championships 
 Discussion as to format for the 2011 club champs.  
 Currently we have a winner of all the races in each category, (Palladium  for 
XC) plus the club champion for each discipline from a selective number of races 
through the year.  
Options put forward. 
 6 races in Fell, Road and XC best 4 of each to count to a category winner 
 with NO overall winner 
 1 race per month irrespective of the discipline and all to count 
 1 race only for each discipline 

KT proposed and JH seconded that we retain the ‘palladium’ points  trophies 
and have single races for the club champion and an overall champion. Carried  

IG proposed and KT seconded that Clayton organise a specific XC and Fell race 
and piggy back off existing road race.  Amendment from RL that we piggyback 
all 3 races had no support. Motion carried 9-1. Venues and races to be decided 
at Jan meeting. 

·  It was noted with sadness the death of Geoff Fletcher. There was a memorial walk up 
Darwen Tower on Saturday which was well attended by friends, family and 
colleagues.  

·  President’s Blacko run 29th Jan at 2pm 
·  Question of what happens to the club champion for 2010 if the final race, Ribble 

Valley 10k is cancelled? KT to consider!! 
 
Date of Next Meeting:  
Monday 10th Jan 2011 at the Whitakers Arms, Accrington. 7.00pm 
  
  



News in Brief..... 
  
·  Wendy Dodds thanks all the Clayton ladies for their thoughtfulness and generosity 

in providing her with two unexpected presents to celebrate a 'biggish' birthday.  
  
·  Gary & Lorna Balmer have recently returned from warm weather training and 

taking part in the Majorca Half Marathon: 
Gary was 230th (out of 585) in 1:39:15, while Lorna was 389th (6th F35) in 

1:48:58. [Well done both!] 
  
·  Richard Lawson still needs a few more bodies to help out with marshalling the  

 Mid Lancs XC Fixture at Towneley Park on Sat  22nd January . If you can 
help PLEASE contact Richard as soon as possible on 01282 423808 or email: 
valric2@tiscali.co.uk 

  
·  El Presidente, Dave Scott, invites all members to take part in his annual Blacko 

Run. Meet at Blacko Chapel at 2.00pm on Sat 29th January for a social run 
across fields and moor, with generous recovery periods guaranteed at a 
multitude of stiles. A gentle warm up for the Pennine Bridle Way Relay on the 
following day! 

  

 
 
 

JUNIOR NEWS 
 

Marion’s Message 
  
Well done to all who took part in races during 2010. I hope we have lots more 
success in 2011 with many more of you taking part. 
  
Saturday sessions back on the 8th January 2011 at 12.30 pm. 
  

Have a great Christmas!! 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH  

NOVEMBER  
CHRIS ARCHER  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 31st—8.18 
  
JOSH BELLARD  Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:  
     U13s 40th—15.31 
    Christine Navan 5K Cowm Res - 26.01.     
  
WILL BELLARD   Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 17th—7.58 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 1st Counter (25th—8.03) in 9th placed team 
    Christine Navan 5K Cowm Res - U11 21.20.  
  
MATILDA BURNIE  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 44th—10.03 
  
HARRISON CANNON  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 58th—9.47 
  
HARTLEY EDMONDSON  Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:  
     U15s 27th—15.36 
  
JOSHUA GRAHAM  Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:  
     U13s 36th—14.15 
    Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U13s 39th—15.43 
  
JAMES HAYCOCK  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 36th—8.43 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 2nd counter (38th—8.49) in 9th place team. 
  
NATALYA IRVINE  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 15th—8.45 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 1st counter (5th—7.59) in 6th place team. 
    Mid Lancs XC League, Sefton Park, Liverpool:  
     U11s 9th—8.04 
  
HARRY MASON   Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 54th—9.38 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 3rd counter (49th—9.42) in 9th place team. 
  
 
 



 
LAURA NUTTALL  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 21st—9.00 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 2nd counter (31st—9.14) in 6th place team. 
ELEANOR ROOT  Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 40th—9.56 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s 3rd counter (42nd—10.13) in 6th place team. 
  
MILLIE STUBBS   Mid Lancs XC League, Witton Park, Blackburn:  
     U11s 46th—10.09 
    Red Rose XC League, Marl Pits, Rawtenstall:   
    U11s (49th—10.37)  
  
  

WINNER: NOVEMBER JUNIOR RUN OF THE MONTH 
& £5 voucher 

  

WILLIAM BELLARD 
for his outstanding performance at Christine Navan 5K 

Well done, William 
  
To be considered for the JUNIOR RUN of the MONTH,  you must have taken place 

in AT LEAST ONE RACE in that month. 
  
The Winner is chosen by a panel of coaches and volunteers, who support the Junior 
members at training sessions and races (not Marion!) 
  

 
  

 
HELP NEEDED 

Two of the volunteers who support Marion at the Junior Training sessions at the 
Spirit of Sport Centre in Burnley each Saturday morning have given notice that they 
will be unable to continue in the new year. Marion needs more help because of the 
wide age range of the youngsters who attend the sessions — there are several U8 
members who require close supervision. 

If any members are willing to help out at a session   
(once a month would be great)  

PLEASE CONTACT MARION ASAP 
on 

07940 418603  
or 

 j.wilkinson742[at]btinternet.com  
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Red Rose Cross Country League  
Marl Pits, Rawtenstall  
20.11.2010 
U11 Boys    
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MILESTONES   

January  
Service  

Martin Ritson  15 years 
   Jeff Pickup  15 years 
  

Age  
    1st Steve Breckell 60 years 
  15th Roger Brewster 55 years 
  17th Paul Carradice 65 years 

 26th Ian Campbell  60 years 
 
 



 
 Covering Old Ground  

Jan 2011 
25 years ago Roger Brewster came first and three hundred and fifty-second in the 
Ribble Valley 10K (did he do it twice??).  Roger also won the Preston 10M and 
Maureen Hurst (Laney) took the Ladies honours.  Jack Betney was 4th in the 
European Vets 10K in Espagna (the editor reported that 4 ran!!). 
  
Amongst the new members were David Horrocks, Trevor French, Shaun Addison, 
Frances Wood. The Club’s London Marathon Draw attracted 22 entries. 
  
The Club’s Xmas handicap (organised this year by last year’s first three – Lawrence 
Sullivan, Charles Byrne and Bernard Pierce) saw Peter Lord, Mike Waddington, and 
Harry Walker take the honours and responsibility for next year’s race. 
In the Results: 
In the Piccadilly Marathon the Ladies’ team took the honours – Maureen Hurst 
(Laney) (2); Kay Pierce and Eileen Burnip. Maureen Laney took the honours at 
Barrow MLXC. 
  
 
 
 



20 years ago (Jan 1991)  
This month’s newsletter included a Christmas message from Chairman Don Barton.  
Don’s main theme was to encourage the club’s better runners to take on the mantle 
of representing our club and achieving success, not just for themselves, but for the 
club as a whole.  “Better team spirit”. 
  
Katy Thompson was congratulated on her achievement in ITV’s Krypton Factor.  Katy 
reached the final (involving the last four), in which her early lead was unfortunately 
whittled away.  Katy had been last year’s most improved runner in CleM. 
  
A proposed increase in Subs from £7 to £10 proved to be a little contentious.  Geoff 
Newsam made the comment that the £3 increase equated to 2.5 pints of Guiness in 
his local and was not excessive.  (What would that be now- £7.50??) 
  
This Month’s FOCUS was on Stan Bradshaw – Stan finished the interview by saying 
“I just love the sport, I have walked today to the Bolton-by-Bowland Fell Race and 
found a job as a Marshall, shouting for Clayton and really enjoying myself.  That’s 
what life’s all about.  I hope to be around for a few more years, shouting for Clayton 
Harriers.” 
  
15 years ago (Jan 1996) 
Chairman Ian Campbell delivered his Xmas message.  Ian thanked “all our winners” 
putting Clayton on the ‘athletics’ map.  Also the Committee and organisers were 
recognised for their input. Ian announced that next year (1997) the club would 
celebrate 75 years and planning to mark that would begin soon. 
  
Mark Aspinall reported on our teams in the Lancashire Cross Country Champs.  First 
Juniors, first seniors, second ladies.  Junior, Ryan McWade was 5th, Dad Pete was 
first V45, and Barry Mitchell first V50 at the Witton Park event. 
  
The BOFRA (Professional) races were now open to all runners and Linda Platt made 
the series her target for 1995.  Your best 9 races from 14 counted towards the 
championship.  Linda won four races and was second on four occasions but then she 
fell foul to a serious ankle injury missing a number of events.  However, Linda came 
back to take fourth place at Burnsall.  That made Linda the first winner on record of 
the newly revised ‘Open’ BOFRA Champs. 
  
Monica Shone reported on the successful Joss Naylor Rounds – 12 to date including 
our members - 1991 Don Talbot V60 (the first), 1992 Monica Shone FV65 (second), 
and Don Barton V60 (eighth).  
  
Race Organisers will be pleased to learn a new timekeeping device has been 
obtained at no cost to us – BAF provided the funding. [It’s just been replaced! Thrifty, 
or what?] 
  
There was mention of the recent event on Pendle Hill – the Klayton Factor  organised 
by Jon Sharples and Pete Hindle.  An event enjoyed by all especially Mike Farnworth 
who came third, but denied any upturn in his athletic ability. Geoff Newsam and 
Eddie Hoare voiced their appreciation and congratulations to Jon and Pete for such a 
great event which “is something Clayton Harriers has needed for a long time”. 
 
 



In the Results: 
Roger Brewster won the Accrington 10K in 32.18 and Burnley Fire Station 7 in 36.30. 
  
10 years ago (Jan 2001) 
Chairman Ian Campbell gave his new year message.  Amongst other items Ian 
mentioned the success of the club relay in the summer – 130 members competed 
with another 40/50 involved in some form or other. 
  
Garry Wilkinson and Neil Worswick reported on the Calderdale Way Relay. Talking of 
the ‘usual’ pandemonium caused by last minute drop-outs, eventually 8 teams took 
part – Senior A & B, Vets A & B, Z & X , Clarets (did Owen Coyle drop-out?), and 
Ladies’ team.  There was sympathy for the B team captain as whenever anyone 
dropped out of A the replacement came from B. 
  
David Walker took run of the month for his 3rd place in the Tour of Pendle. 
  
Keiran and Doreen Carr sent in their usual letter of thanks to all the helpers at the 
Tour of Pendle.  They mentioned the particularly bad weather with thick cloud, rain 
and an icy wind (is it ever anything different ??). 
  
Wendy Dodds was the focus for the profile this month. When asked if she had a 
specific diet she replied “Yes – high Carbo plus chocolate – particularly  Cadbury’s 
Dairy Milk (and particularly if it is someone else’s as I don’t dare buy any!).  (You 
have been warned).  Her views on the club – “Marvellous. Despite its large size it 
remains friendly.  It’s great to have all the Clayton   supporters out there at races.  At 
the 2000 FRA presentation it was like having a personal fan club.” 
  
Dave Nuttall reported on a race in Bourne Woods in Hampshire – a trail type race – 
in Dave words “the nearest thing to fell terrain in this locality”.  Dave took the honours 
and Martin Brady finished 9th equalling the number of miles he had swum during that 
week. 
In the results:-  
The ladies’ team in Calderdale achieved third place but several minutes behind the 
Zs. 
Graham Cunliffe took the honours in ‘In Pendle’s Shadow’.  In the Rivock Edge Doug 
Brown took the V60 honours, Katy Thompson LV40 
  
5 years ago (Jan 2006 ) 
The big news in this publication was the report back and photos from the Everest 
team – including a photo showing Gary Wilkinson, Tyrone Morgan, Neil Worswick, 
Pete  Booth, Mark Brown, John Roche, and Candice Leah (Taylor).  The Everest 
Marathon was listed in the Guinness Book of records – starting at 17,000 feet and 
finishing 11,300 feet. 
  
Tony Peacock reported on the Langdale (one of his favourites, having been his first 
fell attempt back in1977).   As runners disappeared into the mist along the Eskdale 
side of The Crinkles Tony did not follow but chose to stick with his well practised 
route with feelings of trepidation.  Sometime later Tony discovered that Jon Sharples 
was following (or had he also discovered this ‘better route’?).  Tony reported that 
2006 would be his 21st Langdale or at least 21st – he was not sure he might have lost 
some results??? 
  



In the Results:-   
MLXC Burnley – Maureen Laney FV45 (ladies took first V35 and V45). 
Red Rose XC Chorley – Anna Kelly V40, Maureen Laney V50, Mark Aspinall V45, 
Phil Hall V40, Graham Murray V60, Ted Orrell V65. 
Red Rose Rawtenstall – Vanessa Peacock V50, Mark Aspinall V45. 
Preston 10M – Peter Butterworth V50 
  
Paul Healey 
  

  
Winter Training 

This year’s winter training runs will follow a similar pattern to last year’s: 
  
Tuesday:   Burnley: Speed session on Widow Hill Industrial Estate. Meet on 
Ormerod Road (opposite the Fire Station) Queen’s Park, at 6.30pm. John Roche will 
put us through our paces. 
  Clayton-le-Moors: Speed session on pre-arranged circuits 
around the local area. Meet at Wilson’s Playing Fields at 6.40pm.  
Organised by Mike Eddleston. 
  Barley: ‘Barley Badgers’ meet 6.30pm at the Pendle Inn, Barley 
for runs and walks on the fell. Head torch essential.  Led by Simon Halliday & Martin 
Brady. 
  
Thursday:  Structured training led by John Roche  

We are keeping last year’s format. The objective is to try and encourage the 
members to travel and support the chosen venues and to build some team spirit by 
group training.  

 Each session will be around 7.5 to 8 miles and be of fartlek type training with lots of 
hills where possible, depending on the venue. The sessions set off as one group but 
as the pace increases it will split and form two groups, possibly three. The front group 
will be running at average pace 6/7 min miles and the 2/3 groups averaging 7/8 min 
miles. The session is very tough and the recoveries are very short. The route at each 
venue will be out and back (point to point) running and the plan is for you to find your 
level and also to try and keep the groups together. 
 

Venues  will rotate each week, as follows:  
6.45pm Thursday, 6th January: Burnley, Towneley Golf Course Gates Car Park on 
Todmorden Road, opposite Cherry Tree Restaurant. 
6.45pm Thursday 13th January: Barrowford - Bridge Inn - Main Car Park  

6.45pm Thursday, 20th January: Burnley, Towneley Golf Course Gates Car Park on 
Todmorden Road, opposite Cherry Tree Restaurant. 

6.45pm Thursday 27th January: Barrowford - Bridge Inn - Main Car Park  
   
  
Thursday: Structured training led by Geoff Laycock   

   The Memorial Park, Church Lane, Gt Harwood 6.30pm 

  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 

Welcome to: 
 Henry Wilks, Cliviger (Junior) 
  
Resignations: 
Angela Donlan has tendered her resignation in order to join Wharfedale. As she is in 
arrears for payment of subs, Clayton will not support her exemption application to 
EA.  
 

 
CLAYTON-LE-MOORS LADIES  

TRAINING NIGHTS 2010 
   

   06/01/11    Jean Brown                  01200 440880 

13/01/11    Linda Bostock               01282 816269 

20/01/11    Alison Athroll                01282 693673 

27/01/11    Sue Allen                      01254 388492 

  
    All runs start at 7 p.m. If you want to host a run please ring  
Linda Bostock 01282 816269. If you have not been for a few weeks 
please ring to check as venues can change.   

 
All ladies are welcome.  

Junior Training (Age: 6-12)   
         

Saturday 12.30-1.30pm 
        Spirit of Sport, Ormerod Road, Burnley 

        Outside on Tennis Courts 
   Appropriate Footwear and clothing 

   Please arrive 10 mins early to complete Parent’s consent form and 
Medical Questionnaire 



 NEWLANDS LEISURE 
  

PRESENT 
Their latest 2 berth conversion, built to exacting standards on a 

  

56 REG FIAT DUCATO 2.00 JTD DYNAMIC  
with only 20,000 miles and FSH. 

  
Fitted with fully insulated high top and Heiki roof light, LED lighting,  

65 litre Waico fridge, SMEV hob and sink, SMEV oven and grill,              
Thetford swivel cassette toilet, 240v hook up, leisure battery,  

Swivel passenger seat, double glazed Seitz windows, with blinds and fly screens. 
NCC CERTIFICATION 

  

£17,495 
             

ALSO 
Full or part conversions undertaken. 

High tops fitted. 
Vehicles sourced 

CONTACT:  Richard 07790 187169 
   Rod 07968 255972 
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CROSS COUNTRY 
Mid Lancs XC League  
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Red Rose Cross Country League  
Marl Pits, Rawtenstall  
20.11.2010 
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Results of the JUNIOR CROSS 
COUNTRY RACES are in the 
JUNIOR NEWS (p18) 
  

 

MULTI TERRAIN 
Eaves Wood Trail 5M   
21st Nov  
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ROAD 
Help for Heroes 5M  
 21st Nov Oswaldtwistle  
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Preston 10M Hutton  
21st Nov  
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Wesham 10K  
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Best 5K Preston  
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Longridge 7M  
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FELL 
Tour of Pendle 13/11/10  
AL 17m 4200ft  
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Passing Clouds 24/10/10  
BM 9.75m 1850ft  
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Dunnerdale Fell Race 13/11/10  
AS 5m 1800ft  
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Penmaenmawr 20/11/10  
BM 10m / 1950ft  
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Rivock Edge 21/11/10  
BM 6.3m / 835ft  
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David Staff Memorial 28/11/10  
BS 5m 900ft  
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FIXTURES 
If you need further details of any of  these races, contact Katy Thompson  
Tel 01254 772013  Mob. 07940 250888 katy.thompson1@btinternet.com  
Road race details are usually on ukresults.net 
 
JANUARY’S JAUNTS  
Sat 1st Joe Salt Multi Terrain  11.15 a.m.  4.2 m from Whitworth, nr Rochdale £4 

+ £1 eod 
 Nine Standards FR BM 12 noon 8.4m/1800’  Kirkby Stephen        

 (GR 775088)  £5 incl food & map 
Sun 2nd Central Lancs New Year Half-marathon  10 am  from Catforth, nr Preston  

£16 by 23rd Dec.   
Sat 8th Lancs XC      Witton Park Blackburn  You must ente r yourself for 

this race.  Entry forms at www.lancsaa.co.uk   
 Ovenden FR BM  8m/1200’ 11.30 am from Ogden Reservoir  £5 eod 
Sun 9th   Garstang 10K  11 am  Garstang High School  £8  + Family Fun Run  
 Dark & White Mini-Mountain Marathon  http://darkandwhite.co.uk/ 
Sat 15th  Ashurst Beacon FR CS 5.9m/950’ £3 eod from Prince William Inn, 

Dalton, Upholland (GR 502075) 
Sat 22nd  Mid-Lancs XC  Towneley Park, Burnley  Ladies 2pm Me n 2.30pm   
  If not running, contact Richard Lawson to help  
Sun 23rd  Stanbury Splash FR  BM  11.30 am from Penistone nr Haworth  

GR0225364  £3.50 eod  Also Junior Quarry Runs 
 Chernobyl 10K  11 am  Welcome Tavern, Lostock Hall PR5 5UL £8 (£10 

eod)  www.mcrv.co.uk 
Sat 29th  Northern XC   Sunderland      Contact XC Captain to  enter 
 Blake’s Heaven  AS  4.2m/1650’ 12 noon from Lamplugh W Cumbria £4     
Sun 30th  Pennine Bridleway Relay  Teams of 10 8.30 am  47m/6 300’ in 5 

stages.  Contact Fell Captains if you want to run  
  
 FEBRUARY’S FROLICS  
Sat 5th   
Sun 6th Winter Warmer 10K    11a.m.   Witton Park, Blackburn  £6 + £2 eod   

Also Junior 2.5K 
 Radcliffe AC 10m Trail Race  10.30am from Radcliffe Cricket Club  £5 + 

£1 eod   
Sat 12th Wadsworth Trog BL 20m/4000’  10.10 am from Old Town Cricket Club, 

Hebden Bridge (GR 998285)  £6 pre=entry by 30 Jan. 
  See www.cvfr.co.uk for details 
 Mid Lancs XC  Lawsons Ground, Blackpool Ladies 2pm Men 2.30pm 
 Parbold Hill Race  6.75m  2pm from Bispham Durnings Endowed School, 

Chorley Rd, Hilldale, nr Parbold   £5.50 (limited eod +£1.50)   
www.skemboundaryharriers.co.uk  

Sun 13th Winter Hill Fell Race AM 11m/2750’ 10 am from Rivington Barn, nr 
Horwich   £6 on form from www.horwichrmiharriers.co.uk  or £10 on day  

  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sat 19th  Standish Hall Trail Race approx 10K 2.30pm from Wigan Hotel, Standish 
WN6 0SR (off J27 M6)  £4  + £1 eod 

Sun 20th  Central Lancs 5K  10.30am from Leverhulme Park, Bolton BL2 6EB  £5 + 
£1 eod 

Sat 26th  Noon Stone FR  AM 9m/2300’ 12 noon from Top Brink Inn,       
Lumbutts (GR 956236) £5 eod  www.todharriers.co.uk 

 Bleasdale Circle  AS  5m/1250’ 11a.m. from Bleasdale Parish Hall    
GR574453  £4 pre-entry/£5eod 

Sun 27th Great North West Half Marathon  11am  Hilton Hotel, North Promenade, 
Blackpool  £18   + £2 eod  cd 19th Feb 

Lostock 6m road race  11a.m. from Barnstormers, Lostock Lane, Lostock 
near Horwich, Bolton BL6 4BL  £6 + £2 eod if limit of 500 not reached 

  
First English Champs race for 2011 
Sun 6 th March  Long Mynd Valleys  AM  11.5m/4500’   11.30a m from Church 

Stretton School  GR455944  £& pre-entry  by 28 th Feb  £8 eod if limit 
of 400 not reached 

  
  

 
CLAYTON-LE-MOORS HARRIERS 

CAPTAINS 
2010-2011 

 Captain  Name Contact  
No 

Email  

Men’s XC Ian  
Greenwood 

01254 
237485 

ian.greenwood[at]unisonec.com 

Ladies’ XC       

Men’s 
Road 

Gary 
Shaw 

01282 
703088 

g.shaw437[at]ntlworld.com 

Ladies’ 
Road 

      

Men’s 
Road – 
Vets (O40) 

Michael  
Hogan 

01254 
390259 

micknallie[at]aol.com 

Men’s Fell Dave Motley 07810 
895862 

david_motley[at]hotmail.com 

Ladies’ 
Fell 

Katy 
Thompson 

01254 
772013 

katy.thompson1[at]btinternet.com 

Men’s Fell  
Vets 

Neil 
Worswick 

01132 
879925; 
07909 
538875  

worswickfreddie@aol.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 CROSS COUNTRY FIXTURES 
2010-2011 

  
Mid Lancs Cross Country League 

Sat 22th January 2011 Burnley (Towneley Park BB11 3EA)  

Sat 12th February 2011 Blackpool (Lawsons Ground FY3 9RB) 

Sat 12th March 2011 Skelmersdale (Beacon Park WN8)    

 
RACE START TIMES 
12.30pm: Under 11 Girls  
12.45pm: Under 11 Boys  
1.00pm: Under 13 Girls     
1.20pm: Under 15 Girls & Under 13 Boys  
1.40pm: Under 15 Boys & U17 Women     
2.00pm: Under 17 Men, Junior, Senior & Veteran Women  
2.30pm: Junior, Senior & Veteran Men  
  
 Lancashire Cross Country Championships:  
Sat 8th January 2011, Witton Park, Blackburn Pre entry by 18th Dec or EOD 
(see www.lancsaa.co.uk for details) 
 
Northern Cross Country Championships: 
Sat 29th January 2011, Herrington Country Park, Sunderland. 
Inform XC Captain, Ian Greenwood if you wish to run. 
 
National Cross Country Championships: 
Sat 19th February, Alton Towers, Staffordshire 
Inform XC Captain, Ian Greenwood if you wish to run. 
  
 


